

March 2, 2021

Letter in support of Save Jimmie Simpson and LSE CAC request to designate the Ontario Line for Federal Impact Assessment

Dear Minister Wilkinson,

This letter is submitted on behalf of the Small's Creek Community Group (SmallsCreek.ca)

We are writing to urge you to designate this project by Metrolinx for Federal Impact Assessment. We support and applaud the province's eagerness to expand public transit. However, we believe that crucial elements have been missed or disregarded as a result of the haste with which this project has been undertaken. The community members of Save Jimmie Simpson are asking for their health and wellbeing to be taken into account. They are asking for meaningful, inclusive, and transparent public engagement. The SmallsCreek.ca community has the same goal of meaningful, inclusive, and transparent public engagement with Metrolinx. We support all aspects of the application for Federal Impact Assessment by the Save Jimmie Simpson & LSE CAC community.

Signed,

Michael Terk and Heidi Schwarzkopf

SmallsCreek.ca